It’s time to let our politicians know that we want a new
and fairer way forward
· Nobody supposes we can go back literally to the way the Treaty was supposed to work in 1840, with tribal territories separate from the lands that were made available for the Queen’s people to settle on, with peace and justice overseen at the national level by the Governor standing between Maori and the settlers.

· That’s not a reason to abandon the whole thing, but rather to start thinking seriously about how the co-operative spirit of the Treaty, of two societies sharing authority in one nation, can be made to work today. Can the majority learn how to share instead of dominating?

· The history has left us with a sour legacy to put right as a step towards new relationships. The Waitangi Tribunal is one tool for that, and is unique among all the nations trying to sort out similar situations. The settlement process is well under way. Claimant groups have agreed to settlements that are a tiny percentage of the value of what they were deprived of. Can we learn to celebrate their generosity in doing that, instead of accusing them of greed? Can we celebrate that the process is taking as long as it takes, since that allows the costs to be spread over a longer period and could allow Governments to be more generous without harming others?

· Can we work at shared management of important places? Remember the occupation of Bastion Point? When Ngāti Whātua and Government settled that issue, the land returned to Ngati Whatua, and control was vested in a joint reserves board representing Ngati Whatua and the Auckland City Council. That could be a model for many other places, and could have been an ingredient in resolving the foreshore and seabed issues.
· What about making certain that Maori representatives are involved in a meaningful way in decisions that affect their own people? We’ve seen some steps towards that in some local governments, and seen it threatened by national politicians trying to get votes. There’s the national level too. In 1986 the Royal Commission on Electoral Reform recommended that the Government should begin to negotiate with Maori representatives about recognising the constitutional position of Maori under the Treaty. Nothing has happened about that, despite three major national Maori hui (the Hirangi hui) expressing the wish to negotiate for that tino rangatiratanga that was promised. 

· Many other nations have worked on similar situations. They’re difficult but not impossible to resolve, given commitment and goodwill. We need a broad debate about our constitution in any case, and the Treaty is always a significant part of that debate. Any sharing of power is difficult for politicians, and especially so when the minority group can be used as a political football between parties. Part of the debate has to be about what are the values we want to see supported by our constitution. If present arrangements don’t express those values, we can look for others that will.

· We can give our Governments the opportunity to move towards fairness and genuine democracy, for Maori as well as for the rest of us. Or we can give in to the temptation to treat Maori as 'the other', 'the enemy', the ones who 'shouldn’t be allowed to get away with any concessions at all', and reap the whirlwind of that self-fulfilling prophecy.
Information about the International Day of the World's Indigenous People - www.converge.org.nz/pma/idwip05.htm
